MINUTES Approved
ACWORTH PLANNING BOARD MEETING: May 24, 2021
MEETING OPEN: 7:00PM 
PRESENT: Mark Girard, Joe Fedora, Mike Aron, Rob Vogel, Ray Leonard, Jim Neidert, Matt Connors, 

Glenn Elsesser, Joel Belluscio
MINUTES: 
1. PB meeting April 26, 2021: Motion RV/MA to approve, passed.
HEARINGS, APPLICATIONS, GUESTS: 
1. Joel Belluscio described his revised plan for a simple subdivision of lot 258-1.2. Both new lots would have 3 acres and 300’ of frontage. Lot 258-1.2 was created in the 2020 Balla subdivision and it was noted the previously understood prohibition of dividing recently created lots was incorrect. A plat showing lot 258-1.2 and the dividing line would be needed to set the first public hearing.
2. Payelian driveway permit application: RV, JF and MG viewed site. The applicant provided three options for the curb cut. It was noted option 1 is closest to a low lying wet area. Motion MA/JN to approve the application conditional on applicant using options 2 or 3, passed.

COMMUNICATIONS: 
1. None
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
1. Site Committee: See Payelian above.
2. MA reported on State zoning conference noting value of slides presented showing RSA references for PB authority. He also noted that zoning ordinance amendments can be brought to vote by the Selectmen or by voters in addition to the planning board.
CONTINUING BUSINESS:
1. Joint Board meeting follow up re: Zoning Ordinance changes: With no opposition from the JBM it was suggested the changes be brought to public hearing this fall with some refinement.
2. CIP planning: There was discussion about both the Roads and Equipment tables. Glenn Elsesser shared draft road projections and noted the importance of finishing individual roads before they begin to deteriorate and previous investment is lost. There was consensus about avoiding band aid solutions. Cold Pond Road could be finished in 2022. Derry Hill Road needs to be addressed next. Core testing already done could inform a drainage plan and soil engineer input would be helpful developing that plan for the remaining section of Derry Hill (propose to BOS). Regarding equipment, it was noted machine hours would be helpful in determining replacement (propose to BOS).
NEW BUSINESS: 
1. USPS needs Town approval to move mailboxes serving Tucker Road. Refer to BOS.
2. Next meeting June 28.
MEETING ADJOURNED: Motion JN/MA 8:35PM, Respectfully, Kathi Bradt.
